- 1. "Gunman kills 2 at LAX," Los Angeles Times," July 5, 2002, http://articles.latimes.com/2002/jul/05/local/melaxshoot5
- 2 "INS: Airport gunman spoke of terrorism allegation in '92 interview," CNN.com, September 25, 2002, https://www.cnn.com/2002/LAW/09/25/lax.shooting.asylum/
- 3. "Strategic Goal 1: Prevent Terrorism and Protect the Nation's Security," US Department of Justice, FY 2004 Performance and Accountability Report, II-2, https://www.justice.gov/archive/ag/annualreports/pr2004/ P2/p02-3.pdf
- 4. "Happiness turns to grief," Jewish Journal, July 11, 2002,

http://www.jewishjournal.com/cover_story/article/happiness_turns_to_grief_20020712/

- 5. "Conclusion." Terrorism 2002-2005, Department of Justice, Federal Bureau of Investigation, https://www.fbi.gov/stats-services/publications/terrorism-2002-2005
- 6. "FBI, Justice: El Al attack was terrorism," CNN, April 12, 2003, http://www.cnn.com/2003/US/West/04/12/airport.shooting/
- 7. Andrew Tilghman. "Saudi pleads quilty to killing Jewish friend in Houston." Houston Chronicle. January 12, 2004 https://www.chron.com/news/houston-texas/article/Saudi-pleads-guilty-to-killing-Jewish-friend-here-1567401.php
- 8. Andrew Tilghman. "Saudi gets 60 years for killing Jewish friend here." Houston Chronicle. April 20, 2004 https://www.chron.com/news/houston-texas/article/Saudi-gets-60-years-for-killing-Jewish-friend-here-1519826.php
- 9. Nick Shields and Josh Mitchell. "He was the first and closest target." The Baltimore Sun. June 17, 2006. https://www.baltimoresun.com/news/bs-xpm-2006-06-17-0606170092-story.html
- 10. Jennifer McMenamin. "25-year-old man guilty of theater shooting" The Baltimore Sun. December 19, 2006. https://www.baltimoresun.com/news/bs-xpm-2006-12-19-0612190018-story.html
- 11. Julie Wiener. "Amid the unrest: Background on Baltimore's Jews." Jewish Telegraphic Agency. April 30, 2015 https://www.jta.org/2015/04/30/united-states/how-are-baltimores-jews-doing-amid-the-violence-there
- 12. Detective Russ Weklych, "Certification for determination of probable cause," Seattle Police Department, Incident Number 06-313988, July 28, 2006,

http://seattletimes.nwsource.com/ABPub/2006/07/29/2003162310.pdf

- 13. "2nd Jewish Federation trial postponed," Seattle Times, July 16, 2008,
- https://web.archive.org/web/20091215230206/http://seattletimes.nwsource.com/html/localnews/2008053891 h aq16m.html
- 14. "Hag's calls can be used in new trial," Seattle Post Intelligencer, July 15, 2008, http://www.seattlepi.com/local/article/Hag-s-calls-can-be-used-in-new-trial-1279364.php
- 15. State v Hag Case Profile, King County TV, YouTube video, April 6, 2010, 3:03,
- https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fUB_eONP-Nc
- 16. Jenna Fisher. "Boston Marathon Bomber Dzhokhar Tsarnaev Death Penalty Appeal Set." Patch.com Aug 1, 2019 https://patch.com/massachusetts/boston/date-set-boston-marathon-bombers-death-penaltyappeal
- 17. Laurel J. Sweet. "Court: Dzhokhar Tsarnaev pal offered testimony on Waltham slayings." The Boston Herald November 22, 2018,: December 1, 2018 https://www.bostonherald.com/2018/11/22/court-dzhokhartsarnaev-pal-offered-testimony-on-waltham-slayings/
- 18. "Sniper suspect linked to Tacoma slaying, synagogue shooting," October 29, 2002, Napa Valley Register, https://napavalleyregister.com/news/sniper-suspect-linked-to-tacoma-slaying-synagogueshooting/article 42f3c9b6-f3b8-5eea-b235-af545754f637.html
- 19. "Sniper's link to Tacoma shul shooting shocks area," Jweekly, November 1, 2002,

http://www.jweekly.com/article/full/18757/sniper-s-link-to-tacoma-shul-shooting-shocks-area-jews/

20. "Sniper suspects in hand," Christian Science Monitor, October 25, 2002.

https://www.csmonitor.com/2002/1025/p01s01-usgn.html

21. DC Area Sniper Fast Facts" CNN Library. Updated, September 17, 2019.

https://www.cnn.com/2013/11/04/us/dc-area-sniper-fast-facts/index.html

22. "Israel remands Canadian in alleged attack plot," TheAge.com.au, December 16, 2003,

http://www.theage.com.au/articles/2003/12/15/1071336890251.html

- 23. "Canadian man's ties to Hamas raise calls for greater vigilance," Jewish Telegraphic Agency, December
- 10, 2003, https://www.jta.org/2003/12/10/archive/around-the-jewish-world-canadian-mans-ties-to-hamas-raisecalls-for-greater-vigilance

- 24. "Hamas-trained terrorist Canadian national arrested by ISA," Israel Ministry of Foreign Affairs website, December 8, 2003, http://mfa.gov.il/MFA/PressRoom/2003/Pages/Hamas-trained%20terrorist-%20 Canadian%20national-%20arrest.aspx
- 25. Israel remands Canadian in alleged attack plot," TheAge.com.au, December 16, 2003, http://www.theage.com.au/articles/2003/12/15/1071336890251.html
- 26. "Nashville resident arrested on charges of possessing machine guns in plan for jihad attack," FBI Washington DC, October 8, 2004, https://archives.fbi.gov/archives/news/pressrel/press-releases/nashville-resident-arrested-on-charges-of-possessing-machine-guns-in-plan-for-jihad-attack
- 27. Bonna de la Cruz. "Iraqi who targeted Jewish sites sentenced. Krispy Kreme worker who purchased weapons will be deported after prison" *The Nashville Tennessean*. October 25, 2005. https://www.newspapers.com/image/275923764/
- 28. "Iraqi native arrested after weapons sting," Associated Press, October 8, 2004, http://www.nbcnews.com/id/6209879/ns/us_news-security/t/iraq-native-arrested-after-weapons-sting/#.V6eXV2WMLww
- 29. US v Ahmed Hassan Al-Uqaily, US District Court Middle District of Tennessee, Judgment in a criminal case, February 21, 2006, http://www.investigativeproject.org/documents/case_docs/1628.pdf
 30. U.S. v Kevin James et al, Indictment, October 2005.

http://www.investigativeproject.org/documents/case_docs/1089.pdf

- 31. "2 terror plotters plead guilty" Associated Press. *Long Beach Press Telegram*. December 15, 2007. https://www.presstelegram.com/2007/12/15/2-terror-plotters-plead-quilty/
- 32. "Second Man involved in domestic terrorism plot targeting military, Jewish facilities sentenced to prison," *US Department of Justice*. July 21, 2008. https://www.justice.gov/archive/opa/pr/2008/July/08-nsd-634.html
- 33. "Man sentenced for role in plot to kill Jews, attack military bases, *Orange County Register*. August 17, 2009. http://www.ocregister.com/articles/samana-168436-months-carney.html
- 34. US v Defreitas et al., US District Court Eastern District of New York, June 1, 2007 http://www.investigativeproject.org/documents/case_docs/419.pdf
- 35. Madeleine Gruen, "A NEFA Report on the JFK Plot," NEFA (Nine Eleven Finding Answers) Foundation, November, 2008.; "JFK Airport Plotter Wanted to Kill His "Jewish Lawyer" The Algemeiner August 15, 2012. https://www.algemeiner.com/2012/08/15/jfk-airport-plotter-wanted-to-kill-his-jewish-lawyer/
- 36. "Four arrested for plot to bomb synagogue and Jewish community center and to shoot military planes with missiles," US Attorney Southern District of New York, May 20, 2009. http://graphics8.nytimes.com/ http://graphics8.nytimes.com/ packages/pdf/nyregion/20090520-bomb-plot-arrests/press-release.pdf
- 37. Andrew G. Bostom. "Hindus, Jews, and Jihad Terror in Mumbai." *The American Thinker*, November 30, 2008. https://www.americanthinker.com/articles/2008/11/hindus_jews_and_jihad_terror_i.html#ixzz66URdtx00 38. United States v Cromitie, Onta Williams, David Williams, Laguerre Payen, US Court of Appeals, Second Circuit, August 22, 2013, Docket Nos. 11–2763(L), 11–2884(con), 11–2900(con), 11–3785(con), http://caselaw.findlaw.com/us-2nd-circuit/1642475.html
- 39. "Terrorism suspect may face death penalty," UPI, July 29, 2010.
- http://www.upi.com/Top_News/US/2010/07/29/Terrorism-suspect-may-face-death-penalty/55061280431782/40. "Muhammad letter: Also shot at rabbi's home." Arkansas Online, July 29, 2011.

https://www.arkansasonline.com/news/2011/jul/29/muhammad-letter-also-shot-rabbis-home/

- 41. "Muslim who shot soldier in Arkansas says he wanted to cause more death," Knoxville News-Sentinel,
- November 13, 2010. http://www.knoxnews.com/news/state/muslim-who-shot-soldier-in-arkansas-says-hewanted-to-cause-more-death-ep-407169853-358338211.html
- 42. "Arkansas shooter researched Jewish sites," JTA, June 4, 2009. http://www.jta.org/2009/06/04/news-opinion/united-states/arkansas-shooter-researched-jewish-sites
- 43. "Little Rock Jihadist Sentenced to Life," IPT News. July 25, 2011.

https://www.investigativeproject.org/3061/little-rock-jihadist-sentenced-to-life

- 44. "Package bombs linked to Al-Qaida," Washington Post, October 31, 2010,
- http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/content/article/2010/10/29/AR2010102906990.html
- 45. "Yemen cargo bomb plot may have been targeted at Britain," Telegraph (UK), October 30, 2010. http://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/uknews/terrorism-in-the-uk/8099345/Yemen-cargo-bomb-plot-may-have-beentargeted-at-Britain.html
- 46. "Chicago synagogue cites web visits from Egypt," Wall Street Journal, October 30, 2010, http://www.wsj.com/news/articles/SB10001424052748703414504575584681982002308
- 47. "The objectives of Operation Hemorrhage," Inspire, Al-Malahem Media, November 2010 / 1431

http://archive.org/stream/InspireMagazine3/Inspire3rdIssue djvu.txt

- 48. People of the State of New York v. Ahmed Ferhani and Mohamed Mamdouh, Complaint, Criminal Court of the City of New York, County of New York, May 12, 2011.
- http://www.investigativeproject.org/documents/case_docs/1591.pdf
- 49. "First terrorist convicted on state terror charges sentenced to decade in prison for 2011 plot to attack Manhattan synagogues," New York Police Department press release, March 25, 2013.
- https://web.archive.org/web/20150613104649/http://www.nyc.gov/html/nypd/html/pr/pr_2013_03_15_terrorist_convicted_on_state_terror_chages.shtml
- 50. "Mohamed Mamdouh gets 5 years for plotting to blow up synagogues," New York Daily News, April 26,
- 2013. https://www.nydailynews.com/new-york/mohamed-mamdouh-5-years-plotting-blow-synagogues-article-1.1328598
- 51. United States v. Manssor Arbabsiar and Gholam Shakuri, US District Court, Southern District of New York, Amended Complaint, October 11, 2011, p. 8, https://www.justice.gov/archive/opa/documents/us-v-arbabsiar-shakuri-complaint.pdf
- 52. "Two Men Charged in Alleged Plot to Assassinate Saudi Arabian Ambassador to the United States," Department of Justice, Office of Public Affairs, October 11, 2011, https://www.justice.gov/opa/pr/two-men-charged-alleged-plot-assassinate-saudi-arabian-ambassador-united-states
- 53. "Ambassador: Iran planned to blow up Israeli Embassy," WTOP.com, August 14, 2012, http://wtop.com/j-j-green-national/2012/08/ambassador-iran-planned-to-blow-up-israeli-embassy
- 54. "How a plot to kill Saudi ambassador went from fiction to fact," Houston Chronicle, January 6, 2015, http://www.houstonchronicle.com/news/houston-texas/houston/article/How-a-plot-to-kill-Saudi-ambassadorgoes-from-5997273.php
- 55. "US v. James Gonzalo Medina, US District Court for the Southern District of Florida, Criminal Complaint, April 29, 2016. https://www.justice.gov/opa/file/847996/download
- 56. "Man accused of plot to blow up synagogue," *South Florida Sun-Sentinel*, May 2, 2016, https://web.archive.org/web/20160503110529/http://www.sun-sentinel.com/news/crime/fl-aventura-synagogue-attack-medina-20160502-story.html
- 57. "Plot to blow up Aventura synagogue ends with man's arrest," Miami Herald, May 2, 2016, http://www.miamiherald.com/news/local/community/miami-dade/aventura/article75089722.html
- 58. "State Grand Jury Indicts Mahin Khan," Arizona Attorney General, July 7, 2016, https://www.investigativeproject.org/documents/case_docs/3094.pdf
- 59. "Mahin Khan update: Grand jury indicts Arizona terrorist suspect." ABC15.com, July 7, 2016, http://www.abc15.com/news/state/mahin-khan-update-grand-jury-indicts-arizona-terrorism-suspect
- 60. "FBI: Man charged with plotting attack eyed Jewish target," Associated Press, July 20, 2016, http://www.sun-sentinel.com/florida-jewish-journal/jj-fbi-man-charged-with-plotting-attack-eyed-jewish-target-20160720-story.html
- 61. "Majid Ghorbani, and Ahmadreza Mohammadi-Doostdar Criminal Complaint", August 8, 2018 https://www.justice.gov/opa/press-release/file/1088521/download
- 62. Benjamin Kerstein. "Two Iranian Agents Plead Guilty to Surveilling US Jewish Sites." *The Algemeiner* November 6, 2019.
- https://www.algemeiner.com/2019/11/06/two-iranian-agents-plead-guilty-to-surveilling-us-jewish-sites/
- 63. Damon Joseph Criminal Complaint December 10, 2018 https://www.justice.gov/opa/press-release/file/1118401/download:
- 64. UNSEALED COMPLAINT filed by USA as to Damon M. Joseph (1). (Attachments: # 1 Affidavit) https://www.courtlistener.com/docket/8382587/united-states-v-joseph/#entry-1
- 65. "Ohio man arrested and charged in federal court after planning an attack on a synagogue in the Toledo area." December 10, 2018 https://www.justice.gov/usao-ndoh/pr/ohio-man-arrested-and-charged-federal-court-after-planning-attack-synagogue-toledo-area
- 66. Allison Dunn. "Federal grand jury indicts Holland man in synagogue terror plot." *The Toledo Blade*. January 30, 2019.
- https://www.toledoblade.com/local/courts/2019/01/30/federal-grand-jury-indicts-damon-joseph-in-synagogue-terror-plot/stories/20190130097
- 67. "Hasher Jallal Taheb Criminal Complaint" January 16, 2019
- https://extremism.gwu.edu/sites/q/files/zaxdzs2191/f/Taheb%20Criminal%20Complaint.pdf
- 68. "Fabjan Alameti charging documents." https://www.scribd.com/document/404979690/Fabjan-Alameti-charging-documents#from_embed

- 69. Sean Larson. "Man in Montana who discussed joining ISIS set to plead guilty" *Missoulian.com* August 26, 2019 https://missoulian.com/news/state-and-regional/crime-and-courts/man-in-montana-who-discussed-joining-isis-set-to-plead/article_04166c32-3fe8-59e5-a6b7-78896763b44c.html
- 70. "Mark Steven Domingo Criminal Complaint", April 27, 2019 https://int.nyt.com/data/documenthelper/782-los-angeles-terror-plot-complaint/988f067172df7ad90c49/optimized/full.pdf